

## **CITY OF PLAINFIELD**

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
CITY HALL
515 WATCHUNG AVENUE
PLAINFIELD, NEW JERSEY 07060
(908) 753-3310 (OFFICE)
(908) 753-3634 (FAX)

Adrian O. Mapp Mayor

Email: adrian.mapp@plainfieldnj.gov

## From the Mayor's Office

Two Thousand, One Hundred and Sixty-Nine (2169) Confirmed Cases of COVID-19 in Plainfield. Additional Three Thousand, One Hundred and Thirty-Two (3132) In Quarantine.

June 6, 2020

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

As of Saturday, June 6, 2020, the number of positive COVID-19 cases in Plainfield now stands at **Two Thousand, One Hundred and Sixty-Nine (2169)** within the ages of twenty-four (24) days old to ninety-six (96) years old. There are an additional **Three Thousand, One Hundred and Thirty-Two (3132)** individuals quarantined as a result of exposure to the virus. There are no new deaths to report today.

On June 4, 2020, Governor Phil Murphy signed an executive order which extends the Public Health Emergency in New Jersey. The declared public health emergency will expire after 30 days unless it is renewed. Let's continue to practice hygiene and social distancing protocols as the state moves towards reopening.

Although the number of persons infected with the virus continues to fall each day, we must still be vigilant and not relax our precautions. There have been incidences of resurgence in other places and we don't want that to happen in Plainfield.

The Plainfield City Council will meet **on Monday, June 8, 2020 at 7PM** to discuss and vote on the amendments to the 2020 budget. Please join this virtual Zoom meeting here: <a href="https://zoom.us/j/99101955881">https://zoom.us/j/99101955881</a>

Please join me this Thursday June 11, at 6PM for another Live Broadcast with several of the city's faith leaders. It's important to fellowship even though we can't physically be together. I will continue to provide this medium while the social distancing protocols remain in place. Please join us to hear the word and pray. It will be broadcast on the City's Facebook page and on our YouTube channel.

Stay safe and may God continue to bless you.

Creating One Plainfield, One Future Sincerely,

Hariar O. Happ

Adrian O. Mapp, Mayor